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Record of the regular meeting of September 28, 2005

CP/ACTA 1511/05
/
The Permanent Council held a regular meeting to consider the items listed on the order of business, document CP/OD-1511/05.

· Constitution of Chile

The Chair of the Permanent Council congratulated the people and Government of Chile on the entry into force of the amendments to the country’s Constitution.

· Welcome to the new Ambassador of Nicaragua

The Permanent Council extended a most cordial welcome to Ambassador José Luís Velásquez Pereira, Permanent Representative of Nicaragua to the Organization. 

· Report of the Chair of the Style Committee of the thirty-fifth regular session of the General Assembly

The Permanent Council listened to the report of the Style Committee, as presented by its Chair, Mr. Daniel W. Cento, Alternate Representative of the United States of America (CP/doc.4055/05).

Likewise, it took note of the comments made by delegations, with special attention paid to section III of the report on the observations and recommendations of the Style Committee.  In that connection, the Council decided:

· To thank the Chair of the Style Committee and its members (Brazil, Colombia, and Haiti) for their work;

· To request the Secretary General, under the authority conferred on him by Article 83 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly, to send the declarations and resolutions adopted by the General Assembly at its thirty-fifth regular session to the governments of the member states;

· To submit the observations and recommendations contained in section III of the report of the Style Committee to the Preparatory Committee for consideration, so that it may take them into account when considering procedures for the next session of the General Assembly; and

· To transmit to the Working Group on Procedures and Priorities the matter of footnotes to General Assembly resolutions.

· Report of the Committee on Hemispheric Security on the Program for Comprehensive Action against Antipersonnel Mines

In his capacity as Second Vice Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, Ambassador Mauricio Aguilar, Alternate Representative of Honduras, presented the report on the Program for Comprehensive Action against Antipersonnel Mines (CP/CSH-736/05), prepared pursuant to resolutions:

· AG/RES. 2105 (XXXV-O/05), “Support for Action against Antipersonnel Mines in Ecuador and Peru”;

· AG/RES. 2106 (XXXV-O/05), “Support for the Program for Comprehensive Action against Antipersonnel Mines in Central America”; and 

· AG/RES. 2142 (XXXV-O/05), “The Americas as an Antipersonnel-Land-Mine-Free Zone.”
Various delegations expressed their appreciation for the presentation of the report and their support for the work of the Office of Humanitarian Mine Action of the General Secretariat’s Department of Multidimensional Security, and drew attention to that Office’s involvement in such programs as humanitarian demining, prevention education, victim assistance, and fundraising.

Consequently, the Permanent Council decided to urge member states, permanent observers, and the international community in general to continue supporting that Program.

· Activity report and annual report of the Office of the Inspector General of the OAS for the period January 1 to December 31, 2004

The Council received the activity report and annual report of the Office of the Inspector General of the OAS (CP/doc.4059/05 and CP/doc.4060/05) and decided to forward them to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for consideration.
· Group of Friends of the Columbus Memorial Library

Under this item, the Council listened to presentations by Ambassador Aristides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama; Ambassador Albert Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General; and Ms. Beverly Wharton-Lake, Director of the Library.

The Council decided to reestablish the Group of Friends of the Columbus Memorial Library and invited it to convene its first meeting as soon as possible.  It also decided to take note of the comments made by delegations and to urge member states and permanent observers to continue supporting the Columbus Memorial Library.

Lastly, on a motion by the Alternate Representative of Costa Rica, seconded by the Alternate Representative of Venezuela, the Council elected, by acclamation, Ambassador Aristides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama, as Chair of the Group of Friends of the Columbus Memorial Library.
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· Referral of documents

The Council decided to transmit to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs the General Secretariat report on budgetary execution and transfers between chapters of the Regular Fund program-budget for 2005 and specific funds - January 1 to July 31, 2005 (CP/doc.4058/05).

· Adoption of minutes

The minutes of the regular meeting and of the special meeting held on May 18 and June 21, 2004, respectively (CP/ACTA 1422/04 and CP/ACTA 1428/04) were adopted.
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1511/05.
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